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SPRING HALF-YEARLY 

MEETING 

 OF THE RESIDENTS' 

ASSOCIATION 

Thursday 2nd May at 8pm 
 St Mary's Church Hall,  Stoke Road. 

(in the grounds of Parkside School) 

Special guests will be the  

Yehudi Menhuin School 

Their Head, Kate Clanchy, will give 
an introduction to this world-
renowned music school which is on 
our doorstep. We will then be treated 
to a short performance by some of 
the pupils  not to be missed! 

Stoke d'Abernon News 

UPDATE FROM LOCAL COUNCILLORS.   

David Lewis writes:  Since being elected as your Elmbridge councillor, I have been working with my fellow Elmbridge 
councillors, Andrew Burley, Oliver Chappell and Surrey County Councillor, Mary Lewis on a wide variety of issues of concern 
to our residents. 

Local councillors:   
L to R: Andrew Burley, Oliver Chappell, David Lewis 

              Far right:  Surrey County Councillor, Mary Lewis 

 

Blundel Lane Railway Bridge: I pledged to procure a feasibility study into this potentially dangerous crossing. I am pleased 

to say that funds have been made available to conduct a traffic management study. This will be the first step in developing 

options for making this railway bridge crossing safer for pedestrians, cyclists, horses and motorists. 

Local Spending Board: I was delighted to support the three Stoke d’Abernon Residents’ Association applications to the 
Local Spending Board held recently. Consequently, a replacement battery for the defibrillator, repairs to the pavement on the 

corner of Tilt Road and Bray Road and the planting of additional trees will be fully funded from the council’s Community 
Infrastructure Levy (CIL). 

Planning: A new Local Plan is being developed and a consultation process is expected to be launched later in the year. 

Planning issues tend to be contentious.  In Elmbridge, we have been given an ambitious Government target to build more 

than 600 homes a year. Small and affordable homes are needed which is resulting in proposals to build at high densities. I 

understand the strength of concern that such proposals are generating and your three ward councillors will support our 

residents whilst ensuring that the planning system is operating fairly and in accordance with planning policy 

Unauthorised Traveller Encampments: In November last year, the threat of unlawful traveller encampments on our parks 

and open spaces was significantly reduced by a 3-year High Court injunction granted to the council which allows bailiffs to 

remove trespassers within 24 hours.  This will protect our residents and save taxpayers’ money on clean-up costs.  

Elmbridge Borough Council elections will be held on 2nd May 2019. I was elected in July 2018 to complete the balance of the 

3-year term of my predecessor, and I now must seek re-election for a full term on that date. 

 

 

 

     The Residents' Association thanks Claire Morrice  and Cobham Dental    
     for sponsoring the printing costs of this newsletter. 



Residents' Association road contacts        (all 01932 exchange unless shown) 

 Jenny King  Aspen Close & Stoke Cl 867577  Dave Phillips  Lodge Close 864865 

 (Vacant)  Bray Road   Sue Prentice  Lodge Close 860249 

 Warwick Hutchinson  Blundel Lane (North) 01372 842299  Clive Friend  Station Road 07837 402001 

 Martin & Ros Price  Blundel Lane (South) 862709  Brenda Way  Stoke Road 862952 

 Becky Moorman  D’Abernon Drive 589725  Michele & Cliff Simmonds  Tilt Rd. & Tilt Cl. 863793 

 Glenys Layzell  Evelyn Way 862963  Ian Nelson  Vincent Road 863073 

 (Vacant)  Knowle Park  Michael & Anne Davidson  Woodlands Lane 01372 849635 

The Residents' Association would like to thank 
John Dare for doing the design and layout of this 
newsletter and print preparation. 

In any emergency always dial 999 first. 

Within Stoke d'Abernon, if a cardiac arrest is 

suspected, then also call the Village Emergency 

Telephone System on:  01932 300380 

HEDGY THE HEDGEHOG 

Stoke d'Abernon resident, Christina Spooner, has wri�en a children's story 
book called Hedgy.   It is the story of Hedgy the 
hedgehog who doesn't like his prickles. He wishes he 
looked like his friend Mole.  

One day while walking with Bluetit, something terrible 
happens!   Can Hedgy and his wonderful prickly coat 
help save the day? 

A story for very young readers, promoting their self-
confidence and celebrating their individuality. 

The book also supports the work of the British Hedgehog Preservation 
Society (BHPS) and has some fun facts at the back for the li�le ones to learn.  

A lovely adventure with delightful illustrations. You can buy your copy at The 
Cobham Bookshop.    Well done and Good Luck, Christina! 

If you would like to see more details, please visit:  

https://olympiapublishers.com/books/hedgy   

Local residents and Reverend Godfrey Hilliard with 
the village defibrillator (see article below): whilst 
comforting to have, we hope it never has to be used. 

SIDELINES 

Village Defibrillator.  This is now 3-years 
old and will soon be gaining a new battery 
paid for by the Elmbridge CIL fund. The 
device is situated on the wall of the Post 
Office and is regularly checked by volunteers.  
See our website and the bottom of this page 
for more details.  Also note that the nearly 
adjacent Cobham Dental has its own 
defibrillator that is available to all in an 
emergency when they are open. 

 

Painshill Fire Station, Cobham.   A public 
consultation has opened about proposed 
changes to the way Surrey operates the fire 
and rescue service. One of the proposals is 
to reduce the operating hours of Painshill 
Fire Station from its current 24hr operation 
to 7am – 7pm only.      The consultation 
closes on 26th May. You can have your say 
at this website:  

https://www.surreysays.co.uk/environment-
and-infrastructure/surrey-fire-and-rescue-
service-making-surrey-safer/ 

    

Village Sign.  The sign is under 
construction. A licence has been agreed with 
the council but there has been a delay in the 
planning process, which we hope will be 
resolved by the summer. A modest 
contribution may be needed from residents. 

 
 

Website.   Take a look at our renewed 
website  for lots of useful information .  
Thanks to Stuart Brameld for taking on the 
website. 

www.stokedabernon-residents.org.uk 
 

Have a spring break!   Local roads still 
leave much to be desired, in particular the 
approach to the bridge over the motorway 
going towards Fetcham. The long standing 
suspension-breaking bump here is the 
responsibility of Surrey County Council  
which has no money to spare! 

BRASSED OFF? 

Did you know that Stoke d’Abernon’s parish church – St Mary’s – is one of 
the oldest churches in England, dating from 
the late 7th century?  Its finest treasures are 
the two church brasses which date from the 
early 14th century and are arguably some of 
the best surviving military brasses in the 
country.  They depict Sir John d’Abernon II 
and his son, Sir John d’Abernon III and show 
in fascinating detail how military armour 
evolved during the middle ages.   

Now with the help of the latest printing technology the brasses are going to 
be on permanent display yet also 
protected from damage and wear.  
The 'Eyemat' conservation flooring 
system will replicate the brasses and 
the stone floor onto a 
photographically imaged mat.  This 
technology is used extensively by the 
National Trust and also Buckingham 
Palace to conserve and protect 
valuable and historic floors and 
carpets.  

The Eyemat should be in place from 
April 2019 so do come and investigate 
both the brasses and the church.        

St Mary’s is open to visitors on Saturdays and Sundays between 2-4pm 
from April to October.  For further details go to the website 
(www.stmarysstokedabernon.org.uk). 

The above article is from Sue Prentice who has sent in another interesting article on the 
refurbished Knowle Hill footpath in our village which starts at Aspen Close (which is off 
the Stoke Road).  A report on this will have to await another edition of the Newsletter. 
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Photo: Michael Meurisse 


